## RESEARCH COUNCIL MEETS FOR SCREENING OF 2018 PROJECTS





The members of the research council meet for the screening of submitted research proposals for the year 2018.

A research council meeting was held on June 6, at the Function Hall of the CIRTC building in Pablo Borbon Main I, for the screening of submitted research proposals, following the Research Colloquium held on March 26-27. The activity was a part of intensifying the research initiatives of the University.

As a result of the screening, the research council approved 35

research studies for implementation starting this second quarter of 2018.

The research projects are said to be in line with the University's research thrusts and priorities, and focus on quality research activities in the key areas aligned with the DOST Harmonized Agenda.

The approved projects were granted by the university with a total

accumulated funding amounting to PHP 6,649,796.00.

Headed by BatStateU President Tirso Ronquillo as the Chairperson, other members of the Research Council include the university's vice presidents, executive directors, director for research, director for research management services, and director for financial services.

## BatStateU Attends TWG Meeting on Traffic Management

BatStateU participated in the Technical Working Group Meeting on Traffic Management on May 7 at the Sangguniang Panlalawigan Bldg, Provincial Capitol Compound, Sta Cruz, Laguna. Dr. Cristina Amor C. Rosales, together with Engr. Victor A. Semira, were assigned to present the Carrying Capacity of Major Roads and Bridges of CALABARZON.

The meeting focused on discussions on how to enhance the transportation services in the province. Participants from different organizations including the Land Transportation Office (LTO) IV-A, Land Transportation Franchising and Regulatory Board (LTFRB) IV-B, Traffic Management Offices (TMO) of CALABARZON cities and municipalities,

Department of Public Works and Highways (DPWH), and Highway Patrol Group (HPG) attended the

meeting.

The University's attendance to the said activity helped strengthen the capacity of the university in providing technical assistance to different government sectors.